To All Bay Breeze Point Residents 

The email below was received from our neighbor East Beach regarding a serious crime.  Please review and take appropriate measures to protect your person and valuables.  East Beach's "Neighborhood Watch Program" is active and attempts to keep their folks informed.  Bay Breeze Point needs to regenerate its dormant neighborhood watch program -- if you can help, please contact any Board of Director.  

Wishing you a safe New Year

East Beach Neighborhood Watch email follows:

"Dear Residents,
As part of the Neighborhood Watch program, I would like to inform you about an armed robbery that occurred on New Year's Eve on 29th Bay St .  The information that we received from Norfolk PD Capt Mitchell is:

At 9:00 PM on 12/31/09, a woman in her car was parking behind her house on 29th Bay Street (the house does not have a garage) and was approached by a man wearing a ski mask.  The assailant tapped on the car window with a silver handgun.  She rolled down the window, and he demanded that she give him her purse.  He was alone on foot, and after he got her purse, he ran towards Pretty Lake Avenue . 

I contacted Officer Sandy Parker who is our Norfolk PD liaison, and she stated that the incident is still being investigated, but they do not have a suspect yet.  Ofc. Parker also stated that there were no reports of similar incidents in the greater Ocean View area occurring just before or since New Years.
I am passing this information to raise everyone’s awareness and to remind people to be vigilant of their surroundings.  Please try to remain safe, and as always, if you notice something suspicious please report it to the Norfolk 911 emergency call line immediately.

Sincerely,

Andy Carnell

Neighborhood Watch Captain and HOA Board Member"
